
1 
 

The Good Shepherd 
Roman Catholic Diocese of Leeds - Registered Charity No. 249404  

Royal Fold, New Road, Mytholmroyd, HX7 5EA 
Parish Priest: Rev M Larkin 

Telephone:01422 832085         Website:www.thegoodshepherd.org.uk 

Facebook The Good Shepherd      Halifax Deanery www.halifax-deanery.org.uk 

Sacred Heart School www.sacredheart.calderdale.sch.uk 

Emails: Priest  malachy.larkin@dioceseofleeds.org.uk       Parish office  royalfold003@gmail.com 

Sunday 20th May 2018 

Pentecost Sunday        Year B 

                
 

MUSIC FOR TODAY’S LITURGY 

Processional 339 Holy, Holy, Holy 559 

Gloria 999 Memorial Acclamation 560 

Gospel Acclamation 294 Communion 305 

Offertory 603 Recessional 771 

ACCOMPANIMENT THIS WEEK:          Music Group       Thank you 
 

READERS  THIS WEEK NEXT WEEK 

 
9.30am 

SEAN  MORRIS 
 
DEBORAH  ROLLAND 
ANTHONY  VINTERS 

BRIAN  LAWRENCE 
 
DORIS  MOORHEAD 
TONY  STEWARD 

 
SACRED SILENCE IN CHURCH BEFORE MASS  
Listen in silence because if your heart is full of other things you cannot hear his voice. 

http://www.the/
mailto:malachy.larkin@dioceseofleeds.org.uk
mailto:royalfold003@gmail.com
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MASSES AND SERVICES THIS WEEK 

Sun 

20th  

May 

9.30am 
MASS 

5.00pm 
MASS 

 
Pentecost Sunday  

Pro Populo 
 
 

Heather Clarke 
 

 
GOOD SHEPHERD 

CHURCH 

Mon 
21st    
May 

10.00am 
MASS 

 
St Christopher 

Magallanes 

Deceased family 
members, family and 

friends of the 
Gregorys 

Veronica / Peter Gregory 
4-6 Hey Head Farm, 

Heights Road, 
Mytholmroyd  HX7 5RB 

Tues 
22nd  
May 

10.30am 
 

St Rita of Cascia 
 

Alan Bottomley 
Barbara Bottomley 
18 Ewood Drive, 

Mytholmroyd 

Wed 
23rd  
May 

12.00 
MASS 

 
Weekday in 

Ordinary Time 

 
November Dead 

List 2018 

 
GOOD SHEPHERD 

CHURCH 

Thur 
24th  
May 

10.00am 
MASS 
 

 
Weekday in 

Ordinary Time 

Wilson and Gott 
families’ intentions 

HEBDEN  ROYD 
METHODIST CHURCH 

Fri 
25th 
May 

10.30am 
MASS  

 
St Bede the 
Venerable  

 
Rita Dawson’s 

intentions 

KERSHAW COMMUNITY 
CENTRE 

Sat 
26th 
May 

10.00am 
MASS 

 

St Philip Neri 

 
November Dead List 

2018 

 
GOOD SHEPHERD 

CHURCH 

Sun 

27th 
May 

9.30am 
MASS 

5.00pm 
MASS 

 

The Most Holy 

Trinity 

Pro Populo 
 
 

Doris Moorhead’s 
intentions 

 
GOOD SHEPHERD 

CHURCH 

 
PLEASE PRAY FOR: 

 
OUR SICK: Deirdre Ruane, Marie Huddleston, Maria Manfredi, Fr Bernard Funnell, 
Rosa Maria Santos - in addition to those mentioned on the Prayer Tree.  
Clergy: Please pray for all the priests of our diocese who are burdened with long 
term illnesses of various kinds and strive to continue to carry out their priestly 
ministry either in full-time parochial office or in retirement from office.  
At this time please pray particularly for Fr Michael McCarthy & Mgr Philip Holroyd 
 
LATELY DEAD: Donald Kiely, Heather Clarke, Belinda Jones, Peter Dean,  
All those whose anniversaries occur about this time: Claire Robertson 
May they rest in peace and rise in glory 
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ANNUAL MISSION APPEAL 2018  TODAY 
On Sunday 29 January 2017, we welcomed the annual Mission Appeal by The Holy 
Ghost Fathers. This year the Annual Mission Appeal will be made by the White 
Fathers (Missionaries of Africa). The Annual Mission Appeal is a unique opportunity 
for us the faithful to hear directly from a missionary (religious or lay) about their time 
overseas and to learn about the Church's missionary work. It is also a chance for us 
to contribute financially to the work of that particular missionary society.  
Fr John Gerrard (M.Afr) will be join TODAY. We extend a warm welcome to  
Fr Gerrard. Please do all that you can to make the missionaries welcome and assist 
them by your prayers and facilitate the work of the mission by your donations.  

 

TAKING DOWN THE CROSS AT HORSEHOLD TODAY 
This will be taking place today - 20th May at 3pm.  The short service will be led by 
Rev Cathy Reardon (vicar of St Michael’s) followed by taking down of the cross. 
Please contact Barry Geldard if you can help with the cross today. 
  

UPDATE SUBSCRIPTION FOR PARISH NEWSLETTER AND 
ADDRESS BOOK 
New Data Protection and Privacy Rules 

You may be aware that the latest data protection regulations (called the GDPR) are 
changing from 25th May 2018 – these affect the way in which an organisation keeps 
your personal information.  To comply with the GDPR, we have adopted a protocol 
as follows: 

We will NEVER reveal your data to third parties. We know how annoying junk mail is 
and we will only contact you when we have something relevant to say.  
You will need to opt in if you wish to continue receiving emails from Good Shepherd 
parish.  If you haven't decided by this Thursday 25th May 2018, we will remove you 
from our mailing list and you will stop receiving emails from the parish. 
If you decide in the future that you no longer want our emails, you can still 
unsubscribe at any time by email.  
Please email: royalfold003@gmail.com to let us know your decision asap, thank 
you. Update: Thank you to the 42 contacts who have responded so quickly to the 
email sent last Friday – our compliance will soon be in place at this rate.   
            Gez Hodgson 

SACRED HEART PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS  
Can you help pass your gardening skills on to our school children? 
We are looking for volunteers who would be willing to give up a small amount of time 
to support the ‘After School Gardening Club’.  This initiative will provide the children 
with an opportunity to understand what needs to be done to help plants grow and 
how to look after them. 
The gardening club takes place on a Wednesday after school from 3:15 till 
4:30pm.  The school is hoping to develop an allotment and a small orchard on site – 
Anyone who is interested in finding out more about this can visit the parish website 
or contact Mrs Sue McManamin (Head Teacher)  831360. 
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HUDDERSFIELD CATENIANS: 

Huddersfield Catenians will hold their next meeting at the Pennine Manor Hotel 
Scapegoat Hill HD7 4DH on Tuesday 19th June at 7.30 pm. The following week, on 
Wednesday the 27th, a group from the Catenians will be taking a day out to 
Staffordshire to include a Steam & Cream Tea on the Churnett Valley Railway.  
Sunday 1st July is Presidents Sunday when a large number of Catenians along with 
wives and families will attend the 9.00 am Mass at English Martyrs (Teddington 
Avenue Dalton Huddersfield) followed by breakfast at the 315 Restaurant Lepton.  
Any men of the parish interested in learning more about membership of the 
Catenians can speak to the President Denis Gallivan (01484 302599) or 
Membership Officer Dennis Donnelly (01484 606042).  

 
MINIBUS SUMMER DAYS OUT  

Suggestions for destinations are invited for days out over the summer.  
Proposed so far,  
 Tatton Park Royal Horticultural Show, Thursday 19th July.   
 Liverpool -- to include viewing the Terracotta Army (no date as yet).  

Please forward suggestions to chris@13bakers.co.uk. Also please indicate if you 
are interested in either of the two trips already mentioned.   Chris Baker 

 
MASS CARDS 
These are now are available after 9.30am Mass in the Centre.  There will be an 
honesty box for people to use.         Kay Pierce 

 
CALDER VOICE - REMINDER 
DID YOU ATTEND THE ORGAN AND FLOWER FESTIVAL? – If you 
did, it would be very helpful if you would record your brief thoughts 
in a paragraph or two and pass them on to Sean Morris (see 
below) who will be collating aspects of the Organ and Flower Festival 
for the next edition of the Calder Voice.  Do it soon before the 
memory / emotions fade!! 

 
CALDER VOICE – NEXT EDITION – PENTECOST 
Sean Morris is about to start work on the next edition of the Calder Voice.  He will 
need some articles soon.  Please give some thought to that article you have always 
intended to write but didn’t.  Any interesting / humorous anecdotes about local 
people or events.  Photos welcome as well.  Article should be given to Sean or left 
at the back of church with his name on the envelope.  Alternatively you could email: 
s.morris127@btinternet.com  
Sean would like to have the next edition ready for Pentecost. 
Update: Sean STILL REQUIRES MORE ARTIICLES !!!! 

 
CHURCH LINENS – VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Some time ago Patricia McMahon made it clear that she wished to step down from 
preparation of the (larger) church linens – after many years of great service to the 

mailto:s.morris127@btinternet.com
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parish in this regard.  We are looking for someone (or more) to wash / iron the altar 
cloths on a basis which suits you.  Please contact Fr Larkin if you could help in this 
act of service.  We would like to thank Patricia for her sterling service to the parish. 

 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

SACRED HEART AND ST PATRICK’S LADIES GROUP INVITATION 
The Ladies group are issuing an invitation to all women members of Good Shepherd 
parish to join them on Wednesday 13th June 2018.  It will begin with Meditation and 
Benediction in church followed by supper and social in the hall.  If you would like to 
please let Doris Moorhead know and she will let the Sacred Heart know  
 

SAVE THE DATE – CHURCH WEEKEND AWAY  
The next church weekend returning to Ingleton is 21st-23rd September 2018.  
More details later.         Maggie Pennington 
 

DIOCESE OF LEEDS 80TH PILGRIMAGE TO LOURDES led by Bishop  

Marcus, takes place from 6-12 July 2018, departing from Leeds-Bradford Airport. 
For further information and to book a place please either: go 
online: www.joewalshtours.co.uk or Tel 0161 820 8790 
 

DIOCESAN CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION  
This will take place on Sunday 24th June 2018. The procession will begin in the 
chapel of Mount St Joseph’s at 4:00pm, will pass through the grounds with singing, 
stopping at several stations for prayer and reflection, and returning to the same 
chapel for Benediction which is expected to conclude around 5:30pm.  Parking will 
be available at Hinsley Hall, where stewards will be on duty. After the procession, in 
the grounds of Hinsley Hall, refreshments will be available.  The whole event will 
conclude at 7:00pm. It goes without saying that all are very welcome and we hope 
many people will attend. If any large groups or coaches are planning to come, let 
Emma Nicholson at the Vicariate for Education know 
at evangelisation.admin@dioceseofleeds.org.uk no later than Friday 15th June.  
 

6-DAY INDIVIDUALLY GUIDED RETREAT - 6TH-13TH JUNE 2018 
The Briery Retreat Centre, Ilkley, is hosting a 6-Day Individually Guided Retreat, 
6th-13th June 2018, led by Sr Pauline Myers, S.P.  For further information please 
contact the Administrators on 01943 607287 or email: briery@btconnect.com 
 

6-DAY INDIVIDUALLY GUIDED RETREAT - 6TH-13TH AUGUST 2018 
The Briery Retreat Centre, Ilkley, is hosting a 6-Day Individually Guided Retreat, 
6th-13th August 2018 with the option to extend to 8 days, 6th-15th August, led by Fr 
Paul Fletcher, S.J.  For further information please contact the Administrators on 
01943 607287 or email: briery@btconnect.com 

 

http://www.joewalshtours.co.uk/
mailto:briery@btconnect.com
mailto:briery@btconnect.com
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NEWS FROM THE LEEDS DIOCESE 
THE DIOCESAN REFUGEE SUPPORT GROUP are hosting an information 

evening on the Community Sponsorship Scheme on Wednesday 23rd May 2018 at 
7pm at Wheeler Hall.  If you are interested in finding out more about welcoming a 
Syrian refugee family into your parish community, please come along.  All welcome. 
 

 VACANCY: Due to retirement, the Diocese of Leeds seeks a CO-ORDINATOR 

FOR CATECHESIS. Full time including some weekends and evenings. Closing date 
4thJune 2018. For further information please see the notice board or email: 
evangelisation.admin@dioceseofleeds.org.uk 

 

REVELATION YOUTH EVENT AT LEEDS CATHEDRAL 

An event for young people (in Years 8-13) from across the Diocese. There’ll be 
praise & worship, games, a talk, small groups, and Adoration at Wheeler Hall on 
Tuesday 22nd May, 6:30-8:30pm. If you’re planning to attend, please contact:  
youth@dioceseofleeds.org.uk 
 

FLOWER ROTA  
20th May MARY / TOM  O’CONNNELL 
27th May ANN  PEEL 
Please give your donation to Doris Moorhead.  Thank you. 

 
PARISH  COLLECTION 
SUNDAY 
13TH MAY 

Loose                                             £68.00 
Catholic Communications           £149.30 

Envelopes   £118.00 SO  £440 

Thank you for your generosity.   Fr Larkin  

ACTIVITIES IN THE CENTRE / CHURCH THIS WEEK 
MON 21 MAY ROYD REGENERATION 

LIVE SIMPLY MEETING 
LOUNGE  
LOUNGE 

08.00 - 09.00 
19.00 – 20.30 

TUES 22 MAY NCT 
RADIO CLUB 

LOUNGE  
UPSTAIRS 

18.45 – 21.45 
19.00 – 21.30 

WED 23 MAY MASS 
LUNCHEON CLUB 

CHURCH 
LOUNGE 

12.00 – 12.30 
12.30 – 14.30 

THUR 24 MAY    

HOUSE MASSES     

 

Fr John can be contacted on: 
01422 648618 

or 
email: john_gott1@xlnmail.com 

 

 

Please have notices in by Wednesday of each week.   

 gezhodgson@hotmail.co.uk 

 Mobile – 0774 550 4622 (phone or text) 

 Landline 01422 243394 

 

Mon 28th May – VACANT   @ ? 
Tues 29th May – VACANT   @ ? 
 
Mon 4th June – VACANT   @ ? 
Tues 5th June – BLACKSHAWHEAD @ 7.00pm 
 
Mon 11th June – VACANT   @ ? 
Tues 12th June –MYTHOLM MEADOWS  @10.30am 
Thurs 14th June – VACANT   @ ? 
 

Contact Gez Hodgson  
 
01422 243394  
or 
gezhodgson@hotmail.co.uk 

mailto:evangelisation.admin@dioceseofleeds.org.uk
mailto:youth@dioceseofleeds.org.uk
mailto:gezhodgson@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:gezhodgson@hotmail.co.uk

